The regular meeting of the Lancaster Stamp Club was held at the Y.M.C.A. with 17 members present. President Meckel presided. The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.

The Treasurer submitted reports to date. \$11.49 in treasury.

There was a discussion of a possible joint Exhibit with the local Buchanan chapter of the A.P.S.

An invitation was received to attend the Open House by the Frederick, Maryland Stamp Club on March 31, April 1 and 2. Also we received one to attend an exhibit at Baltimore, Maryland in connection with the Golden Jubilee celebration of the Baltimore Philatelic Society.

There was a discussion on making more frames to be sold to the A.P.S. chapter.

An announcement was made that the Governor will supply the Cachet for the local Adams Pick-Up Flight in near future.

The meeting was adjourned after which an auction was held, E. Evans acting as auctioneer.

E. F. Evans, Secretary Pro-Tem